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Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL)    

General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) for Personal Assistant (PA) employers
What is GDPR?

On 25 May 2018, the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) will be enforced across Europe, including the UK. These new laws aim to give people more control over their data and create a uniformity of rules across Europe.

What does GDPR mean for me as a PA employer?

The rules around GDPR can seem complex and even many large businesses appear to struggle to meet their requirements but as an employer- whether you have one PA or many- the rules still apply to you. But don’t worry, LCiL can help.
The key responsibilities for employers
GDPR rules mean that:
· Any personal data and information held on your employees needs to be accurate and up-to-date.
· Your employees have much greater access to any of the personal data that you store on them. They will legally be allowed to view this data in entirety. Individuals can also request deletion of all data stored on them.
· You should be taking reasonable measures to guard against data theft, loss, or other breaches. This applies to data you hold electronically and on paper. If you do suffer a breach, it is your duty to let the Information Commissioner's Office (ICO) know at the earliest possible moment.
· If you are storing information that can be used to identify your employees (names, addresses, telephone numbers and email addresses etc.) you need their explicit permission to store this data unless it is for a legal and legitimate purpose of your business

What do I need to do to comply with GDPR?

As a PA employer you should already be keeping accurate, up-to-date data on your employees and storing this securely, so you’re already part-way there. If you’re employing PAs, you’ll be processing their wages via a payroll bureau or accountancy firm. The good news is that this is a legal requirement for you as an employer, so you don’t need the express consent of your employee to store and use this data, or to pass it on to third parties (your payroll company, for example) who also require this data to assist you to meet your legal responsibilities.
What you do need to do is inform all of your existing staff of the changes GDPR bring to how you store and how they can access the data you hold on them. With that in mind we have created the following documents for you:
1. A template GDPR compliance policy. You should personalise this for your own use and ensure that your existing employees read it and sign to say that they have both read and understood it. Both you and your employee should keep a signed copy for your records. There’s no need to issue revised contracts (terms and conditions).
2. For any new staff you take on after 25th May, the contract you provide for them should contain a clause related to GDPR. You’ll find that with the supplementary documents for this factsheet and also in the terms and conditions templates the Independent Living Team can provide you with

If you have any questions about GDPR, please speak to your Independent Living Officer, if you have one, or call LCiL via 0131 475 2350 (Monday to Friday, 10am-4pm). You can also email ILTeam@lothiancil.org.uk  As a PA employer you should also have Employer’s Liability Insurance (ELI) and your ELI provider’s employment law advisors can also provide you with advice.

Useful links
The Information Commissioner’s Office, Scotland

https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/
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